
 
 

 

   We’re getting really busy! Be sure to calendar all our activities! 

                
 

November 
- Nov 6th - Ice Cream Fling TBD 

- Nov. 11th - Veteran's Day parade, Down Town Mesa.  

- Nov. 15
th

 -  Courtyard Towers Model T Presentation by Steve Nissle 3pm 22 N Robson Mesa 

- Nov. 17
th

 - Monthly Meeting Citadel 

- Nov. 19th - Dolley Steam Boat Lake Tour Ruthann Elms to coordinate 

-Nov.  24
th

 -  Thanks giving day parade (Fountain Hills) See Steve Nissle 

 

Remember to check the EVMTFC Web Site for event information. If you click on an event. it will open up with 

location, time etc.... 
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We are beginning the plans for the 

Ladies Tea which will be scheduled 

for Jan 28 or Feb 4, 2017.  We 

would ask the ladies to be thinking 

about a hat and, while your packing, 

include something of your mother's 

that you could share with the group. 
 See you all soon! 
 
Sandy Hart 

         
 
 

         
                     11/17 
   General Meeting 7:00 pm, 
              Citadel Community Center, 
              444 S Higley Rd, Mesa 
         (SW corner Broadway & Higley) 
  
         
 
 



 

 
 

EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club) 
Website:   evmtfc.com  Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information. 

 

Officers/Contact Information: 

Ken Henry, President (Board Member);  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  602-292-3921.  tom1757@aol.com 

Bert Diehl, Secretary (Board Member);  480-325-6308.  bedeal@aol.com 

Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209.  davidveres@aol.com 

Steve Nissle, Immediate Past President;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

 

Other Assignments: 

Dolores Stolinski, Historian;  480-986-0711.  edslim012@gmail.com 

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695.  janpeterson@interwrx.com 

Ruthann Elms, Tour Chairman; 480-831-0835.  elms1961@yahoo.com 

Steve Nissle, Newsletter Editor;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

 

Membership Dues:  Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by check 

payable to East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting or mail it to:  

David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285. 

Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, or obtained 

from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman. 

 

Newsletters:  We e-mail our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, which also can be viewed on our 

website.  All articles, photos and information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editor by the 26th of the 

month. 

 

Members Cars (Our T’s): 

Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested.   

Dave Veres can put a photo of your T on our website.  Send him a photo of your T. 

 

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):  The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the MTFCA, 

a national and international organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of the MTFCA, at 

least 50% of our members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is 

doing very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national club. 

Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the Vintage Ford and 

one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.  Annual dues are $40.  

Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card or PayPal. 

Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call the 

President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you receive your 

Vintage Ford magazine. 

The Model T Ford Club of America    Model T Museum 

PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126   309 N 8th St 

Phone:  765-855-5248    Fax:  765-855-3428   Richmond IN  47374        

E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com           

Website:  www.mtfca.com 
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Hot! Hot! Hot!  

Is fall weather ever going to get here? There may be a glimmer of hope, as I see there will be no 90 degree 

temps all week. Our winter visitors are getting another taste of summer. We know the nice weather is coming, 

so gas up and dust off those T’s. Let’s hit the road! October is coming to an end. Many of our winter visitors 

have arrived and most will be here by end of November. November is a very busy month. We have something 

planned every week, so get ready for some fun. Next big events will be the Veterans Day Parade and the Dolly 

Steam Boat Tour. Thank you Ruth Ann for putting all these events together. Don’t forget to check our new 

Web-Site for all the activities.  

Many thanks, for all behind the scene work, of our volunteers to keep this club going. 

Delores Stoliniski – Historian 

Jan Peterson – Health and Welfare 

Ruth Ann Elms – Tour Coordinator 

Jeff Henry – Web Master 

Steve Nissle – Editor 

Cheryl Henry and Jan Peterson – Birthday Cards 

I will see you all at our next event! 
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IN THE NEWS! 
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Hi: I'm a recent new member with a 1927 Model T Roadster and a 1949 

 Ford Convertible. ( attached)  We have had conflicts on your most recent meetings but look forward to getting there soon. 

 

In addition, I just added the attached 1930 Model A that we will be using for the Nov 4-6 Scottsdale Grand Prix event, 

including a Gala Gatsby party on Friday evening Nov 4, 2016 along the SRP canal 

I have also attached the 2016 event brochure which might be of interest to some of the members.  This year's non-profit 

beneficiary is Southwest Human Development which server many underprivileged children in and around Maricopa 

County. 

You might also be interested in a car show annually held at the Town Offices of Paradise Valley on Nov.12 this year 

favoring veterans and wounded warriors.  That location is at Lincoln & Mockingbird in Paradise Valley.  8AM - 11AM 

Come and join us!  

 

Regards, Ray & Nancy Tiedje 

                                                          

                                                                 

         

 

                 

 

 

Welcome Ray & Nancy 
to the EVMTFCA! 
  
         
 
 

Runningboard News                               November 2016                                           Page 5 



 

 
 
EVMTFC Snack List 2016-17 
 
 
November 
Fellin, Joe 
Francois, Steve & Marilyn 
Guenter,. Dale & Marcia Tailefer 
 
December 
Club Dinner TBD 
 
January 
Allen, Bill & Kae 
Davies, Joe & Colleen 
Forsell, Jack & Laraine 
Urness, Reginald & Roselynn 
 
 

 
March 
Stolinski, Ed & Delores 
Stone, Bob & Susan 
Thyr, Jim & Barbra 
Edmunnson, Richard & Pat 
 
April 
Linney, Steve & Claudia 
Graton, Austin & Lynn 
Nissle, Steve & Dianne 
Schicketanz, Gary & Jan 
 
May 
Henry, Ken & Cheryl 
Henry, Jeff & Jan 
Gaines, Doyle &Gayle 
 

 
My rational- We have 48 dues paying family’s (paid for year 2016), of those there are 28 family’s that attend the 
monthly meeting regularly. I grouped the members into local and winter visitors. From there I assigned months, in 
groups of three or four, for the months they would be available. We will modify the list as we add new members. 
 
I would recommend someone in the each group take charge and coordinate with the others on what to bring (maybe 
the first person on the list is the coordinator).  
 
Let me know if I have missed anyone. I know there may be a month you will not be available, just let me know and we 
will make an adjustment. Ken Henry 
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  And A  

Big Happy Birthday to…..                      

 

11/8  Duane Daley  

11/12 Gary Schickentanz 

11/12 Ruthann Elms 

11/18 Marcia Taillefer 
11/26 Bill Leslie                                           
         
 
 



 

 
 

We had a great time at the Usery Mountain Park outing! It was warm, but there was a little breeze. We had six 

Model T’s make the trip and a few modern cars. Thanks to Ruth Ann, Austin and Lynn, Tom Hoverson and 

Dave Veres for getting this all together. There were plenty of games and a magician. What fun! A special 

thanks to Lynn and Austin Graton for supplying all the prizes. I think the Linneys were the big winners. Kae 

and Bill Allen had their own Corn-Hole tournament going. I am not sure who won. I do know, Kea was holding 

her own! The Kazy Lizzy kitchen was cooking away, turning our hamburgers and brats. Super salads and 

desserts. Yum Yum! 

I don’t know about the other Model T drivers, but my ride home to Mesa, was warm at 96 degrees.  

 

Ken Henry 
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Citadel Car Show - October 8, 2016 – The Citadel Retirement Community has been the site for our monthly 

membership meeting for the past several years. We’ve done a car show or two for them with the most recent 

show being held on Saturday, October 8
th

. It was a beautiful Saturday morning for a ride in an old Ford but the 

forecast had temps rising to above normal for the date. The show was schedule from 10AM till 2PM and the 

Model A Restorers Club of Arizona was invited to participate as well. Cars began arriving before 10AM and 

took up a parking space outside the building where our meetings are held. It wasn’t long before the air was 

filled with the smell of popcorn and folks soon started taking advantage of bags of corn and cups of lemonade.  

Citadel residents began to come out to check out the old cars which included 4 Model T’s, 5 Model A’s, a 1932 

Buick, a ’57 Chevy, and a Nash Metropolitan. Interesting mix of vehicles which brought out a variety of 

memories from the Citadel residents. Citadel staff provided hot dogs, water, and soft drinks to the car people 

and residents as well. All in all it was a nice way to spend a few hours on an October Saturday. We’ll probably 

do it again sometime. Enjoyable way of repaying the Citadel for the use of the recreation center for our 

meetings. 
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We recently lost a wonderful member of our club, Lamonte Einspahr, His son Raymond is selling his 1924 roadster Lamonte had 

been restoring. It does have a title and Raymond needs an idea of its worth before he sells it. 

You can reach him at 602-741-6860. 

 

   
    

    
 

                                                                                                

 

                                                                                                                                      

Runningboard News                               November 2016                                        Page 10 

36 ford 
Flathead 

V8 for 
sale 

$6500 
Contact 
Steve 
Nissle, 

480 226-
6883 

this is his 
neighbors 

 

 
   

  

  

  

  

tel:602-741-6860


 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOR SALE: 1922 T Touring w/Ruckstell. Has an exhaust cutout w/whistle. Later engine w/long pan. Great 

running car that is tour proven. Asking $13,500. For more info contact Ed Breunig at crbeob@cox.net or 602-

751-3439 

      
                                                                 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

Club member 
David Dudgeon has replaced his Rockies with a set of the new Texas T disk brakes. The Rockies have virtually no miles 

on them, maybe a hundred or two. He asking $500 for the complete set.  

If you are interested, you may reach him at: 

David Dudgeon 

(h) 480-258-3135 

(c) 480-250-9544 

or email at:             drdld1000@gmail.com  

 

 

Thank you to the Citadel Senior Living for  
allowing us to meet at their facility… with a 
special thanks to the, General 
Manager. 
 
The Citadel 
444 South Higley Rd 
Mesa AZ  85206 
(480) 832-7600 

For Sale:  NOS (Ford) 17-25 Roadster/Touring Right Rear Fender $275,  
NOS Running Board (13-25) $65 

Wheel Puller (auto) Frank Mossberg No. 660  $45 

Ruckstell Axle (small hub) – call for more details. 

Contact Bob Johnson at 928-474-0908. 
 

         
 
 

   FOR SALE:  Dave Veres has a supply of EVMTFC magnetic signs to sell to our members.  
   12 inches X 12 inches for $15; 9 inches X 9 inches for $10; 6 inches X 6 inches for $6. 
   He also has 4” EVMTFC patches for $6 each.    
   Only one club t-shirt left with the EVMTFC logo, Large. Yellow. $15.   
   Contact Dave at 480-897-2209.   davidveres@aol.com 
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